

March 28, 2012

The Honorable United States House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative,

On behalf of our 500,000 members nationwide, Concerned Women for America Legislative Action Committee (CWALAC) wishes to express our support for Chairman Paul Ryan's (R-Wisconsin) and the Republican Study Committee's (RSC) budget resolutions. These budget resolutions for FY2013 provide crucial steps to balancing the budget and straightening our nation's fiscal house.

American families must live within their means every day. Like any cash-strapped family, our government must work within a budget to invest in what it needs and sacrifice what it does not. This year, our nation's publicly held debt is projected to reach 73% of the economy. Our government recklessly borrows forty-two cents on every dollar it spends which is a recipe for economic disaster. The Ryan and RSC budget proposals cut our out-of-control spending and reform entitlements to ensure that America is on a long-term track towards economic health.

In addition, these budgets are not balanced on the backs of the American people. Both the Ryan and RSC budgets pay down our debt without increasing taxes, yet they both are able to maintain revenue and eliminate waste.

CWALAC respectfully urges you to support Rep. Ryan's and the Republican Study Committee's budget proposals and will score in favor of these votes.

Sincerely,

Penny Nance

Chief Executive Officer

Concerned Women for America Legislative Action Committee